Andover Board of Education Notes
Sept. 9, 2024

Spotlight on Learning: Jill Lachenmayr, assistant superintendent for academic affairs, and Traci Holder,
director of instruction and intervention, presented an overview of the Andover Instructional Framework
and eWalkthrough.

Enrollment and staffing report: Jeremy Boldra, assistant superintendent for human resources,
presented an update on enrollment and staffing. Preliminary headcount shows a decrease of 27
students at the elementary level and an increase of 98 students at the secondary level.

Health insurance: Jeremy Boldra reported that the business office staff have been working with the
district’s health insurance broker, IMA, on options for the 2025 plan year. The Board voted to approve
an additional $20 per month for employee plans, $40 per month for employee and spouse plans, $40
per month for employee and children plans and $70 per month for family plans. This is in addition to the
$30 per month increase the district already agreed to during negotiations.

BOE appointment: The Board voted to appoint Jake Ashley to the Board to replace the District 1 seat
vacated by Susan DeVaughn.

Superintendent’s report: Supt. Brett White gave an update on the Kansas State Department of
Education’s Blue Ribbon Task Force on Screen Time.
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